
PET(4)-02-12 p9a 

P-04-345 Rail and Bus Links between Aberystwyth and 
Carmarthen 

 
Petition wording: 

We call upon the National Assembly of Wales to urge the Welsh Government 

to restore and/or improve rail and bus links between Carmarthen in the 

county of Carmarthenshire and Aberystwyth in the county of Ceredigion. 

 

Supporting information: 

They may be in adjoining counties, but the train ride from Carmarthen to 

Aberystwyth is a marathon that takes more than six hours. The Manchester 

and Milford Railway line, which linked Carmarthen and Aberystwyth, came to 

Tregaron in 1866 from a southerly direction. It served as a ’regular’ route 

between the towns of Carmarthen and Aberystwyth and linked South Wales 

to North Wales, a link which sadly no longer exists in such a straightforward 

route,since Lord Beeching’s report on reshaping British Railways resulted in 

many line closures in the 1960s.Today, with the growth of Aberystwyth and 

Lampeter as some of Britain’s most prestigious universities, along with the 

beauty of many seaside towns, such as Aberaeron, Welsh residents are 

calling for this train route to be re-established. It would make travel for 

commuters easier, quicker and safer as a railway connecting main western 

towns could reduce traffic and accidents on rural roads, statistically the most 

dangerous. 
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